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Carrier Notification 
SN91084094 
 
Date:  May 20, 2004 
 
To:  Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject:  CLECs – (Interconnection/Contractual) - Public Inspection of Commercial Agreements 
 
In accordance with 47 U.S.C. Section 211, BellSouth will make a copy of each commercial agreement 
executed between BellSouth and another carrier for the provisioning of wholesale telecommunications 
services available for public inspection by any individual or entity.  Within 30 days following execution of 
a commercial agreement, BellSouth will notify Interconnection Services customers via a Carrier 
Notification letter that the agreement is available for review at BellSouth Center located at 675 W. 
Peachtree St., Atlanta, GA  30375.  The following procedures will apply: 
 

 Customer names will be redacted in the commercial agreements 
 Note-taking will be permitted; however, no recording or reproduction of the commercial 

agreement may be made 
 Commercial agreements will remain available for public inspection for the term of the 

commercial agreement 
 
Once a commercial agreement is made available for public inspection, any nondisclosure agreement 
entered into regarding that commercial agreement would no longer apply to the commercial agreement 
itself.  However, all discussions and correspondence exchanged during the negotiation of the 
commercial agreement will remain subject to the terms of the nondisclosure agreement. 
 
If you wish to review these agreements, please send your request to the attention of Director, CLEC 
Negotiations via fax at 404.529.7839 or via mail to the following address: 
 

Director, CLEC Negotiations 
675 W Peachtree St NE 
Room 34S91 
Atlanta, GA 30375 

 
Please include in your request your contact information and the date you wish to review the 
agreements.  A BellSouth representative will contact you within two (2) business days to schedule a 
time for you to review the agreements. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY JERRY HENDRIX 
 
Jerry Hendrix – Assistant Vice President 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
 


